
 

NEWS RELEASE 
DIVISION OF POLICE • COLUMBUS, OHIO 

ELAINE R. BRYANT • CHIEF OF POLICE 
 

For Immediate Release              For further information, contact 

                mediarelations@columbuspolice.org  

                  

Public Information Office 

Wednesday, June 11, 2025 

MA# 12-2025 
 

Police-Involved Shooting 

 
On June 11, 2025, at 3:12 p.m., Columbus Division of Police officers working special duty at the 

Lincoln Park Pool, located in the 500 block of East Woodrow Avenue, aired they heard gunshots 

being fired from the Barack Recreation Center parking lot.  

 

A short time later, officers on bicycles located three possible male suspects in the rec center 

parking lot.  One of the three males immediately ran on foot and was taken into custody a short 

distance away.  While that male was running, he threw a firearm over the fence to the pool, 

which was recovered by officers. 

 

One of the two males who stayed in the parking lot ignored commands being given by officers 

and began crouching down by a parked vehicle.  That male produced a firearm, at which time 

one officer discharged their firearm, striking the male.  That male was transported to a local 

hospital in stable condition.  

 

The third male was taken into custody in the parking lot.  A BB gun was recovered from his 

person. 

 

All three males are juveniles.  One is 16-years-old and the other two are 15-years-old. 

 

The Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation is investigating the police-involved shooting by 

CPD. 
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